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                                                                           Town of Charlton 
Saratoga County 

 
PUBLIC HEARING 

 
For 2016 Preliminary Budget 

 
October 26, 2015 

7:00 PM 
 

 
The Public Hearing for the 2016 Budget of the Town of Charlton, Saratoga County, New York was held at the 
Charlton Town Hall and called to order by Supervisor Grattidge at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Present: Councilman Gay, Councilman Grasso, Councilman Hodgkins, Supervisor Grattidge, Town Clerk 
Brenda Mills, Attorney Van Vranken. 
 
Excused:  Councilman Lippiello 
 
 
 
Town Clerk Brenda Mills read the following Legal Notice and confirmed that it was published in the official 
newspaper, The Daily Gazette on Friday October, 16th, 2015: 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
ON PRELIMINARY BUDGET 

 
Town of Charlton 

Saratoga County, NY 
 

NOTICE is hereby given that the preliminary budget of the Town of Charlton for the fiscal year 
beginning January 2016 has been filed in the office of Town Clerk, where it is available for inspection 
during business hours.  Further notice is hereby given that the Town Board will meet and review said 
preliminary budget and hold a public hearing thereon at the Charlton Town Hall, 758 Charlton Rd, 

Charlton, NY at 7pm, on October 26th and that at such hearing any town resident may be heard in favor 
or against any item therein contained. 

Pursuant to Section 108 of the Town Law, the proposed salaries of the following town officers are hereby 
specified as follows: 

Town Supervisor   $10,000.00 
Town Councilman (4)   $4,800.00 

Town Clerk   $37,143.00 
Highway Superintendent   $55,437.00 

 
BY THE ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD 

 
Brenda Mills, Town Clerk 

10/14/15 
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Supervisor Grattidge asked the Town Clerk to insert the following paragraph from the September 28, 2015 
minutes, which is his budget announcement where he talked about what is in the budget and what is coming up 
in the budget, and the possibility that in 2017 there may be a Town tax.   He stated that for the last 34 years 
there has been no Town tax.  He said that since he is the person that is starting the discussion on a Town tax, 
he would like to get all of the information out for people to review. 
 

Supervisor Grattidge said he has given the Board a copy of the 2016 Tentative Budget.  He said that the good 
news is that the General Fund spending is actually $21,000 less for 2016 than 2015 partially because the 
interest payments and retirement contributions are reduced for next year, and one Constable position was 
eliminated.  He has put money back in the budget for 2 newsletters, Bulk-Item Pick-Up, free tree distribution, 
and a couple other items.  He kept the Town Board and Supervisor salaries the same as last year, as well as 
the Attorneys fees.  He put in a 2% increase for the two ambulance corps, and for employee increases. He kept 
the charitable contributions that same as last year.   The Highway budget is actually $78,538.00 higher than last 
year.  The main drivers of the increase are the request for more money for road construction, asking for 
additional purchases of equipment.  Last year we bonded the big truck, and this year they are asking for 
replacement of the dual wheel one ton and the mower.  Mr. Emerich may have been able to get a mower from 
Government surplus, which may save some money.  He added in money for the Cornell Road Review worker  

Excerpt from 9/28/15 minutes 

for a 3-month position.   Part of the bad news is the Town will need to use money from Fund Balance, since the 
forecast from the County Treasurer is that revenue is going to be flat next year.  This year we used $99,000 
from General Fund Balance and next year we will need to use $210,000.  This year we used $59,000 for 
Highway and next year he is proposing using $46,000.   The $46,000 is based on the fact that we did not have 
to start bonding the truck until next year, so the money that was set aside for bonding this year, will go into Fund 
balance for next year.   The Bookkeeper’s records are showing around $600,000 in Fund Balance.  Using 
$210,000 is a big chunk.  He is preparing people for the 2017 Budget, because we will not be able to use that 
amount of Fund Balance.  We can continue with the no Town tax for this year.  Unless an unexpected source of 
revenue comes in, next year we may have to look for another source of revenue instead of using the Fund 
Balance for the Highway Fund.   Supervisor Grattidge set up a Budget Workshop for Monday, October 5th for 
Town Departments, Galway Library, Galway Ambulance and other outside agencies to come in and talk to the 
Board.  He said that if three or more Board members settle on a number, that will be the number they go with. 
 
 
 
Supervisor Grattidge asked that the article that was written by Steve Williams and published in the Gazette last 
week be entered into the minutes.  Supervisor Grattidge said that the article resulted from a conversation that he 
had with Steve Williams after the Tentative budget had been proposed. 
 
 
 
 
 

(see next page) 
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Supervisor Grattidge read the following e-mail and response from resident David Lis regarding the article that 
was in the Gazette regarding a possible Town Tax for 2017.  The Supervisor requested that the e-mails be 
entered in the minutes.   The Supervisor said that the construction lawsuit is definitely drawing a large amount 
out of the General Fund.   The Highway Department costs are being driven by the cost of equipment and the 
cost of maintaining 47 miles of Town roads.  He stated that the Town is contemplating using the Cornell Road 
software program next year, where the roads will be evaluated and information would be available of the 
conditions of all of the roads.    He stated that Councilmen Hodgkins and Grasso have done a terrific job over 
the past 2 years inventorying the Highway equipment and planning out capital expenditure for replacement of 
equipment.  They came up with a figure of $80,000 to $90,000 per year that the Town should be committing for 
equipment.   This year we spent $65,000, but we did bond a truck last year with a $35,000 payment, so we are 
around $100,000 this year.  As large pieces need to be replaced, they will probably have to be bonded.   
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PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR 

No one spoke.  No written comments were received by the Clerk. 
 
 
 
 
RESOLUTION #171 

Motion by Councilman Gay 
Adjournment of Public Hearing 

Seconded by Councilman Hodgkins 
 
Motion was made to adjourn the Public Hearing. 
 
Vote:  All Ayes, No Nays,  CARRIED. 
 
 
 
The Public Hearing adjourned at: 7:13 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Brenda Mills 
Town Clerk 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  
 


	Respectfully submitted,
	Brenda Mills
	Town Clerk

